
 

 

 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION MOTION 20210203 003a 

 

Date: February 3, 2021 

 

Subject: Consider proposed annexation of 36 properties (approximately 115.4 acres) into Travis County Water 

Control and Improvement District No. 10, C12-M-2020-0137 

 

Motion by: Kevin Ramberg Seconded by: Pam Thompson 

 

RATIONALE: 

 

WHEREAS, the Environmental Commission recognizes the annexation into the District will not affect the 

City of Austin’s annexation plans and staff does not anticipate any negative land use impacts on adjacent 

property; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Environmental Commission recognizes that staff finds that direct water and wastewater 

service is not feasible given the properties are currently in the Camelot Water Supply Corporation CCN and 

due to the non-proximate location of the properties in relation to the City system; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Environmental Commission recognizes that the regulations for development will follow the 

same rules and processes currently in effect if the District annexes the tract. 

 

THEREFORE, the Environmental Commission recommends consent to the proposed annexation of the 36 
properties, comprising 115.4 acres, into the Travis County Water Control and Improvement District No. 10. 

 

VOTE 7-0 

 

For: Thompson, Ramberg, Guerrero, Bedford, Coyne, Gordon, and Barrett Bixler 
Against: None 

Abstain: None 

Recuse: None 

Absent: Creel and Maceo 

 
 

Approved By: 

 

Linda Guerrero, Environmental Commission Chair 


